
Durham Catholic District School Board 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Board of Trustees   
 
From:  Anne O’Brien, Director of Education     
 
Date:  October 24, 2016 
 
Re:  Whitby Catholic Secondary Schools Review 
 
Origin:  Tracy Barill, Superintendent of Education – Teaching and Learning 
  John Mullins, Superintendent of Education – Student Success 
  Bob Camozzi, Superintendent of Education – Facilities Services 
 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 

 
Moved by   , seconded by 
 
 

“THAT the Durham Catholic District School Board receives as 
information the Whitby Catholic Secondary Schools Study Update 
dated October 24, 2016. 

 
 
Purpose 
The purpose of this report is to provide the Board of Trustees with an update on the 
Whitby Catholic Secondary School Study which has been initiated in accordance with 
the actions outlined in the Long Term Accommodation Plan adopted by the Board on 
January 19, 2016. 
 
Meetings  
Since the update of September 26, 2016, staff who are resourcing the Whitby Catholic 
Secondary Schools Study have met to plan for the working committee meeting of 
September 30, 2016 and the public consultation of October 18, 2016 on the following 
dates: 

 September 23, 2016 

 September 27, 2016 

 October 12, 2016 
 
A Working Committee Meeting was held on September 30, 2016 at the Pope Francis 
Conference Center.  The second public consultation was held on October 18, 2016 at 
Father Leo Austin Catholic Secondary School. 
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Communication 
 
Advertisements for the two fall public consultation meetings were placed in the Whitby 
this Week on Wednesday, October 5, 2016. 
 
Letters inviting parents/guardians to attend the Public Consultation of October 18th, 
2016 were sent home to every family in Whitby during the week of October 3, 2016.  A 
synervoice message was sent out to all families in Whitby (elementary and secondary) 
on October 13 and 14, 2016 to invite attendance at the October 18, 2016 public 
consultation. 
 
Superintendent Camozzi attended the Durham Catholic Parent Involvement Committee 
meeting of October 6, 2016 to provide an update and answer questions regarding the 
Long Term Accommodation Plan, the Whitby Study and specifically the Working 
Committee Meeting of September 30, 2016. 
 
The Board webpage on the Whitby Catholic Secondary Schools Consultation continues 
to be updated.  The presentations from both the Working Committee Meeting of 
September 30, 2016 and the Public Consultation of October 18, 2016 have been 
posted. 
 
Options Under Consideration 
In accordance with the April 25, 2016 report to board the mandate of the Whitby 
Catholic Secondary Schools study was to explore the various options (programs, 
accommodation adjustments and/or service delivery models) available to the Board to 
address the identified accommodations issues; provide a comprehensive outline of the 
pros and cons associated with each possible option and make recommendations to the 
Board on which options to implement. 
 
As such, the following options have been considered: 
Alternative Time Frame 

to complete 

Term of 

Decision 

Impact on the School Impact on Adjacent 

School(s) 

Ministry 

Approval 

Boundary Change <1 year Long Term Increases enrolment at the 

receiving school from one or 

more adjacent schools 

Reduces enrolment at 

each affected school 

No 

Grade Change <1 Year Long Term Increases enrolment at the 

receiving school from all of 

the schools impacted by the 

grade change 

Reduces enrolment at 

each affected school 

No 

Program 

Relocation 

<1 year Medium 

Term 

Increases enrolment from 

program affected 

Reduces enrolment at 

each affected school 

No 
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Facility 

Partnership 

<1 year Short to 

Medium 

Term 

Removes 1/2 capacity of the 

area designated 

None No 

Community Hub >1 year Long Term May remove all capacity 

from the area based on uses 

None Capital will 

require 

approval 

Magnet Program >1 Year Long Term Increases enrolment at the 

receiving school from all of 

the schools impacted by the 

program offered 

Reduces enrolment at 

each affected school, 

may attract open access 

students 

No 

Select Demolition >1 Year Long Term Removes all capacity 

associated with wing of 

school 

None Yes 

Declare Portion 

Surplus and Lease 

>1 Year Long Term Removes all capacity 

associated with wing of 

school 

None Depends 

Closure and 

Disposition 

>1 Year Long Term Removes all capacity 

associated with wing of 

school 

None Yes 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Board Report 

Whitby Catholic Secondary Schools Review – October 2016 Page 4 of 6 
 

Findings to Date 
 
In reviewing these options the study has determined: 

 Considered feedback received from the working committee and public 
consultations; 

 Considered the condition and layout of the two facilities; 

 Visited and investigated unique programs in other school boards; 

 Consulted with administration overseeing local programs (Continuing Education, 
Alternate Education, French Immersion); 

 Revisited Ministry guidelines on facility partnerships and community hubs; and 

 Reviewed current partnerships in place. 
 
 
Based on the above, it has been determined by the feedback from the working groups 
and the public consultations that the following options are not a feasible solution to the 
accommodations issue currently under study: 

Alternative Exploration Concerns/Issues

Program 

Relocation

The Board looked at a number of 

programs to relocate, Alternative 

Education, Continuing Education, 

Language Instruction for 

Newcomers to Canada (LINC) 

At present staff have concluded that there are no 

programs that would benefit from relocation to 

operate in one or both schools. Staff do not 

recommend relocation. 

Select Demolition The Board examined the buildings 

to see if there was a way to 

selectively demolish a portion of 

either building.

Staff concluded that given the age and condition 

of the buildings it is not advisable.

Declare Portion 

Surplus and Lease

This option requires the Board of 

Trustees to declare a portion of 

either school surplus and circulate it 

through the disposition regulation

Staff have concluded that this option is unlikely to 

yield either an acceptable use for a significant 

portion of one or both buildings, and that 

partnerships and hubs are more likely to 

generate interest  
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The following options may assist somewhat over time in increasing enrolment and could 
be considered over the longer term but do not provide a complete or timely solution to 
our current accommodation issues. 
 

Alternative Exploration Concerns/Issues/Considerations

Facility 

Partnership

Staff have requested partners to 

come forward  schools on an 

ongoing basis. 

Staff will continue to look for and attract a range 

of appropriate partners to both secondary 

schools, however, at present the facility 

partnerships that work best are service oriented 

rather than facility oriented. In the context of this 

study this is not viable to address utilization.

Community Hub The Board has to ensure that hub 

partners are compatible with the 

operation of the secondary school(s) 

and that there is appropriate parking, 

access to the building, zoning 

compliance, student safety, and 

security.

Staff will continue to look for opportunities 

to create a hub or hubs within one or both 

secondary schools however this will be a 

long term rather than short term solution 

and beyond the scope of the study. 

Magnet Program Staff reviewed magnet 

programs in other boards to 

serve a number of students 

including Tech focussed schools, 

Arts schools, High performance 

sport etc.

These programs are offered at a district or 

municipal  level by Boards whose students 

can choose to attend one or more schools; 

given the impact on enrolment at adjacent 

schools, staff have concluded that a magnet 

program will not address the utilization 

issue, but should be explored to augment 

one or both schools in the future.

 
 
 
As a result of the study staff have identified the following three options for further 
consideration: 

 Grade Change at one or both Catholic Secondary Schools  

 Boundary Change(s) between both Catholic Secondary Schools 

 Closure and Disposition of one Catholic Secondary School 
 
Next Steps 
 

Timelines Processes 

October 2016 Incorporation of input gathered from staff, working committee 
and public consultation (as appropriate) 

November 1, 2016  3rd Meeting of the Working Committee 

 Development of draft final report 

November 24, 2016  3rd Public Consultation 
o Presentation of draft final report 
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o Feedback/Input 

December 9, 2016  4th and final Meeting of the Working Committee 

December 2016 -
January 2017 

 Final revisions to report 

January 2017  Final report to board with recommendations 

February 2017 onward  Implementation of recommendations (as required) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


